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Chapter Minutes-Delinquent Chapters: When I was sworn in as the Director in OCT 2020 the region had three chapters that were ready to be dropped due to minutes not being sent in: Acadiana; Sun City; and Ft Hood Silver Chapters. As of today, all Mid-Southern chapters are current with their minutes or a submitted memorandum.

The Ft Hood Silver Chapter, Acadiana Chapter & the Sun City Chapter: These chapters were on the chopping blocks last year due to not enough members or minutes missing for serious amounts of time. They have been working on reestablishing their chapters. New staff officers, new By-Laws, new ways of meeting up, and encouraging each other to stand together. 
Chapter Visits: My plan is to visit the majority of my 20 chapters prior to this year’s AMM. My visits are being performed Virally. I have already visited the Gem State chapter in ID via Teams.com, and Northwest Silver chapter at Ft Lewis, WA, The Southern Chapter at Los Alamitos, Ca and the SF Bay Central Coast Chapter via Zoom.com. AAR’s have been sent to the USAWOA VP.

The Razorback Chapter: Meeting in restaurants throughout Ft Smith and Ft Chaffee have been gaining numbers. With great leadership other will flock to you. Driving out to Ft Chaffee to meet the officers and present them with the 10-year streamer, well deserved achievement. 
The Sun City Chapter: Has elected a new Vice President for the chapter. I was able to talk to him briefly while I was in the area. The numbers are growing, and new challenges lay ahead. 
The FT Hood Chapter: I have visited Ft Hood frequently since I live in the area, however I have been talking to, hopefully will be, the new President of the chapter soon. She has voluntarily taken the chapter under her wing to strengthen their numbers and get them back on their feet. This year the chapter turns 50, one of the original chapters when the Association started. 
The Acadiana Chapter: Has elected new officers and I will look forward to meeting them later this new Fiscal Year. The chapter is turning 10 years old and I will be giving them a streamer as well. 
Chapter By-Laws: Several chapters have updated the chapter By-Laws to include conducting meeting via Virally. Even though the dangers of the virus are passing, the time of in-house meetings are fading. The staff still meets, however more members are using the teleconference to listen in on or be a part of the meetings. They have already updated the chapter By-Laws and have appointed a POC.
Recruiting and Retention: I have yet to find a volunteer for the Regional Recruiting and Retention officer. Both my Deputy and I have taken the duties to recruit, any and all, warrant officers we come across. My chapter officers have the additional duty, except for those that have the Retention and Recruiting officers in their ranks, of seeking out those warrant officers who have not joined or are seeking a chapter to be a part of. 
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